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Dear colleagues,

The interest to enhance GPRS anonymous Access to UMTS was very low in our SA2 UMTS 23.060 Drafting Meeting (Helsinki, 5-7 October 1999), i.e. no company contributed or expressed interest for this feature. Therefore, there is a risk that Anonymous access is, de facto, dropped from release 99. It was noted that anonymous access enhancement to UMTS needs some studies, as for example:

· Auxiliary TLLI cannot be reused

· Security issues may exist

The SA2 drafting group concluded that guidance is needed on this topic from SA1. Especially answers to the following questions are needed. 

· Should Anonymous access be part of UMTS release 99 or any later releases? 

· Should Anonymous access be part of GPRS release 99 or any later releases? 

We would appreciate to have S1 response on the matter at our next S2 meeting which is held on the same week as S1 meeting (29 November – 3 December). 

Note1: 3GPP TS 23.060 is the release 99 specification describing the packet architecture for GPRS and UMTS.





























































































































































